
  King Middle School 
Special Called SBDM Council Meeting 

KMS Media Center 
April 15, 2020 

4:00 p.m. 
 

 
 
Minutes:        
 
The King Middle School Site Based Council met on Wednesday, April 15, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. via live  
teleconference.  
 

The following council members were present for the meeting: Terry Gordon, John Ingram, 
Delora Severance, Shawn Markham, Mark Dunn, and Julie Peavler. Angie Wilson and Brian 
Pendygraft were also in attendance.  

 
1. Opening Business 

a. Agenda approval- The SBDM Council approved the April agenda by consensus. 
b. March meeting minutes - The SBDM Council reviewed the March meeting minutes and 

they were approved by consensus. 
c. Good news reports- Mrs. Markham stated that her kids were doing fine with their 

remote work and that the teachers were readily available. Mrs. Peavler seconded Mrs. 
Markham’s comments. Mr. Ingram noted that TLD’s 11-13 seemed to have more 
students turning in their assignments via Google Classroom versus IC. Mr. Dunn was 
optimistic that the good communication with his families will translate into the same 
success rate once school starts back up. Mrs. Severance seconded Mr. Dunn’s good 
news.     

d. Public Comment- None. 
 
2. Student Achievement 

a. NTI – Mr. Gordon reported that he had no student data but that NTI days were taking 
place with days 21-30 being released this Friday. 
 
 

3. Planning 
a. 2020-2021 Staffing – Mr. Gordon that the Board of Education has not met and there was 

no budget to go by as of yet. He was optimistic that Council would have some numbers 
by the May meeting. Mr. Gordon did say there was one Science position open for the 
2020-2021 school year and that it had been posted. 
 

4. Budget Report 
a. Activity Account – Mr. Gordon reviewed the activity account. (See attachments) 
b. Section 6 – Mr. Gordon reviewed the Section 6 account. (See attachments) 

  
 

5. Committee Reports 
 



 
6. Policy Review/Revision 

a. Promotion/Retention Policy – Mr. Gordon asked the Council to modify the 
promotion/retention policy for this school year only due to the Coronavirus and limited 
resources for students. The modification is students passing two out of four core classes 
will be promoted versus three out of four. (See attachment) The Council approved the 
first reading of the modified Promotion/Retention Policy by consensus. 
 

7. New Business 
a. SBDM teacher elections (Mrs. Lake, Mr. Ingram, and Mrs. Carey) – Mr. Gordon made the 

Council aware of the before mentioned staff and their being elected to next years 
Council. 

b. 20-21 Athletic Handbook (second reading) – Mr. Gordon reviewed the second reading of 
the 20-21 Athletic Handbook. (See attachments) He noted one change of omitting one 
sentence regarding 6th graders playing football. The Council approved the first reading 
by consensus. 

c. Other 
 

 
8. The SBDM meeting was adjourned. Mrs. Markham made the motion to adjourn and Mr. 

Ingram seconded the motion. 
 

9. The next scheduled May SBDM meeting is still to be determined.    
 


